

6775 SW 111th Ave, Ste 10 Beaverton, OR 97008 Phone: 503.520.2000 Fax: 503.520.2001 Web: www.printsync.com

August 26, 2015

Mr. Gerard Poliquin Secretary to the NCUA Board 1775 Duke Street Alexandria, VA 22314

Re: Business Owner in Support of Credit Union Lending

Dear Mr. Poliquin:

Thank you for NCUA's consideration in giving credit unions more flexibility in making Member Business Loans. We are a small business and proud member of Unitus Community Credit Union in Portland, Oregon. I have owned a small business for over 20 years.

The National Credit Union Administration is to be applauded for its proposal to ease the regulatory burden facing credit unions lending to small businesses. Credit unions have never been part of the problem, but they can be part of the solution. The proposal you are considering is a step in the right direction toward making sure that credit unions can fully serve their communities.

Small businesses need more access to credit, not less. During the financial crisis, credit unions continued to lend to small businesses when other lenders - the banks - pulled back lines of credit. I am glad to hear that the National Credit Union Administration is looking for ways to let credit unions keep lending to their members. As you consider the rule, please keep in mind that the credit union exists to provide credit to its members, and look for ways to improve the rule to ensure that continues to happen.

Sincerely,

Angela Willis

President/Founder

PrintSync Inc., Kay2 Paper Box, Tailor-Made Magazine

in Kuliuw

6775 SW 111th Ave, Ste 10

Beaverton, OR 97008





